# ACQUISITION, TECHNOLOGY

### THE UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

## 3010 DEFENSE PENTAGON WASHINGTON, DC 20301-3010

MAY 2 4 2010

The Honorable Joseph R. Biden, Jr. President of the Senate United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

Dear Mr. President:

The Department of Defense is pleased to present the Fiscal Year (FY) 2009 Defense Environmental Programs Annual Report to Congress. The Department submits this report pursuant to section 2706 of Title 10 and to sections 9620(e)(5) and 9621(c) of Title 42, United States Code. The document provides a comprehensive review of DoD's budget trends and environmental performance. The Department made significant progress in achieving environmental program goals in FY 2009, as detailed in the enclosed Executive Summary.

My staff will post the report on the Defense Environmental Network and Information eXchange at <a href="https://www.denix.osd.mil">https://www.denix.osd.mil</a>. We appreciate the continued support of Congress for the Defense environmental programs.

A similar letter has been sent to the Speaker of the House of Representatives and to appropriate congressional committees.

Sincerely,

Ashton B. Carter

Enclosure:

As stated

## ACQUISITION, TECHNOLOGY

### THE UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

## 3010 DEFENSE PENTAGON WASHINGTON, DC 20301-3010

MAY 2 4 2010

The Honorable Nancy Pelosi Speaker U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Madam Speaker:

The Department of Defense is pleased to present the Fiscal Year (FY) 2009 Defense Environmental Programs Annual Report to Congress. The Department submits this report pursuant to section 2706 of Title 10 and to sections 9620(e)(5) and 9621(c) of Title 42, United States Code. The document provides a comprehensive review of DoD's budget trends and environmental performance. The Department made significant progress in achieving environmental program goals in FY 2009, as detailed in the enclosed Executive Summary.

My staff will post the report on the Defense Environmental Network and Information eXchange at <a href="https://www.denix.osd.mil">https://www.denix.osd.mil</a>. We appreciate the continued support of Congress for the Defense environmental programs.

A similar letter has been sent to the President of the Senate and to appropriate congressional committees.

Sincerely,

Ashton B Carter

Enclosure:

As stated

cc:

The Honorable John Boehner Minority Leader